
 

  

 

 
 

 
Correspondence via e-mail to: request-625040-2699ed50@whatdotheyknow.com 
FOI 2019/324 
 
2nd January 2019 
 
Dear Mr McMahon, 
 
Thank you for your email dated 29 November 2019 requesting information about City, University of 
London, made in accordance with the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (‘the Act’). For ease of 
reference, your questions are reproduced below in bold followed by our response.  
 
Please can you provide me of a copy of your organisations Bring your Own Device (BYOD) Policy. 
 
I can confirm that we do hold information relevant to your request. Please find the information 
enclosed.  
 
Please note that some information has been withheld under section 40(2) of the Act. Specifically, 
section 40(2) has been applied to obscure personal staff data. This information has been redacted to 
reduce the possibility of identification of and in order to protect the data subjects concerned. In 
accordance with Section 40 (2) it states that information is exempt from disclosure if it were to 
contravene any of the data protection principles to disclose it, in accordance with Article 5(1) of the 
General Data Protection Regulations (GDPR) i.e. that personal data shall be: (a) processed lawfully, 
fairly and in a transparent manner in relation to individuals. Section 40(2) also states that if disclosure 
of the information were to contravene Article 21 of the GDPR (general processing: right to object to 
processing) then it shall also be exempt from disclosure.  
 
We would like to take this opportunity to inform you, the University has a formal complaints and 
internal review process. If you are dissatisfied with the manner your request for information has been 
managed, please do so in writing, describe the original request, explain your grounds for 
dissatisfaction and include an address for correspondence to the Director of Information Technology 
at: 
       City, University of London  
                                Northampton Square  
                                London EC1V 0HB  
By Telephone       0207 040 4000  
By Email                foi@city.ac.uk  
 
If after contacting City, University of London you are still dissatisfied with the outcome, you have a 

Information Compliance 
Information Technology 

Northampton Square 
London EC1V 0HB 
T +44 (0)20 7040 4000 

www.city.ac.uk 
 

mailto:xxx@xxxx.xx.xx
http://www.city.ac.uk/


right of appeal to the Information Commissioner Office (ICO):  
 
By Post Information Commissioner's Office  
                                Wycliffe House  
                                Water Lane  
                                Wilmslow Cheshire  
                                SK9 5AF  
By Telephone       01625 545700  
Website               www.ico.org.uk 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Shanita Baldeo 
Information Compliance Officer 
City, University of London 
Northampton Square 
London EC1V 0HB 
T: +44 (0)20 7040 3137 
www.city.ac.uk 
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